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Principal Message-Ms. Cote 

Happy New Year! It is an honor and a privilege to assume the role as principal of the Mother 

Teresa Middle School team.  I am confident that 2014 will be filled with many joyful  
moments as well as new opportunities for growth.  It is a pleasure to welcome Erik Sorensen, 

Jesuit Novice from Red Deer, Alberta, as well as Eli Lee, practicum student in the Master of 

Social Work Program.   

 
Thank you to our families for continuing to help us achieve our goals at MTMS.  Our student 

attendance was 96.19% for the month of December and our attendance at the parent meeting 

was 82%.  Our overall attendance for this school year is 96.55%.  A huge thank you to  
Mr. Gonzales, Ms. Elias and Ms. Liebel for making this a reality.  Academic excellence is 

always an area of focus and we will continue to have high expectations, set goals and work 

strategically towards achieving them.  

 
Our network continues to grow at MTMS. We had several visitors and friends during the 

month of December.  It was a pleasure to spend time with  Dr. Vianne Timmons, President 

and Vice-Chancellor of the University of Regina, Stephen King, Senior Researcher to the 

President as well as Patty Neibergall, Executive Administrator.  We welcomed Warren  
Steinley, MLA, Walsh Acres and Ed Minovich from the RSO. Sister Susan Wikeem, Director 

and Connie Yunyk, Principal, visited from St. Mary‟s Academy in Winnipeg.  Walt Precourt, 

Senior Vice President of Potash for The Mosaic Company and his wife Bobbie Byrom also 

spent time with us at MTMS.  We also had the pleasure of meeting Silvia and David Dykes 

from Oyama B.C.  Our volunteers are an integral part of the MTMS team.  Thank you to the 

University of Regina Men‟s Hockey Team and their coach Todd Johnson for spending time 

reading and working with our students.  With the love and support of our three regular  
volunteers, Jean MacKay, Anita Tessier, and Helen Trombley, our students have been setting, 

working towards, achieving and exceeding their reading goals.  Thank you to Jamie  

Neithercut, a parent volunteer, for helping us to get our library color coded for AR Reading.  

 

In reflecting on the exceptional moments of December 2013, it is amazing how so many    

individuals find ways to give. We are very proud of our students, staff, and extended        

community for showing, in and through their actions, 

what it means to be “Men and Woman for Others”.  

Our “Me to We” Gingerbread  House Decorating    

Contest was a huge success! Thank you to the grade 7‟s 

and 8‟s for hosting and to Ms. Brundige for her      

leadership.  MTMS will donate the money raised to the 

Come „N‟ Learn Regina Aboriginal Head Start        

Preschool Program to support their early literacy      

programming.  Mr. Rieder, Mr. Bellavance and the 

grade 8‟s used their artistic gifts to decorate the windows at the Wascana Rehabilitation   

Center for the Christmas Season.  The windows are incredible!  Rod Zimmer, one of our  

mentors, was the creative mind behind the word decals that accompanied the angels in the 

piece.  MTMS staff and students also gave a donation to the Canadian Jesuits International in 

support of the relief efforts for the Yolanda Typhoon in the Philippines.   



 
 

The government matched our donation dollar for dollar.  This donation was      

possible because of the fundraising efforts of three grade 6 students.  Thank you to 

Alexandra, Ashanti and Blue who through their collaborative efforts and           

creativity, sold rice cupcakes to our student body and then challenged the teachers 

to match their donations.   

Mr. Laprairie, once again so generously donated his time and photographic talents 

to create our individual, class and school photographs.  As well, Mr. Laprairie and 

his team at MLT invited us to the Food Bank to sort food and bag rice; thank you 

to MLT and to all the 

students who attended to support this cause. The Phoenix Group also 

provided us with an opportunity to “give back”. Some of our       

students helped to package the “12 DAYS of GIVING” boxes that 

the Phoenix Group shares within the community during the      

Christmas Season.  Thank you to Ticia Starkes-Heward, our        

Director of Development, for her leadership in making the      

Christmas Hampers a reality and to Wendy Ward and all volunteers 

who gave of their time. Some of our mentors, students and parents 

helped to wrap gifts at Wal-Mart. Father John Meehan S.J and 

Stephanie Malloy provided us with an incredible mass at the     

Campion Chapel on December 17th.  Each and every act of kindness 

contributes to a better world for all.  THANK YOU!   

We are very excited about the new partnerships that we will create with the Regina Symphony Orchestra and the MacKenzie 

Art Gallery project funded by Enbridge.  As we forge these new partnerships and honour those we already have, “May each of 

us figure out what we are great at, what we love to do and how we can use that to leave an imprint on the world.”  Daniel Pink. 

May 2014 bring about peace, happiness and health to each one of us and to all those in the community in which we serve. 

 

Ms.Cote  
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JANUARY 2014  

NEXT PARENT MEETING 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 23, 2014 FROM 6:00—7:30 PM 


